
Davis Tennis Club 2012 Annual Membership Meeting February 1, 2012 6:30p.m. 

 

Our meeting was held at our new Davis Tennis Clubhouse and those attending were many, but I can only list the ones that signed in.  George Haver, 

Barry Markman, Patti Torri, Christy and Chris Dewees, Carolyn Teragawa, Grace Vaughn, Robert Glassburner, Jack Jonas, Joanne Crosta, Bill and 

Nori Reinert, Janine Carlson, Dale Hersch, Sally Hosley, Patty Nishi, Dennis Anderson, Marguerite Schaffron, Art and Georgina Williams, Steve 

Berger, Mark Otten, Sharon Ophell, and Diana Salcedo. 

-The minutes were approved for the December 2011 DTC Board Meeting. 

-Treasurer’s Report was Checking account balance $2545.46 and Savings account balance $340.27.   

-Dale Hersch talked about the high school tennis team and the great number of players that he has participating. He has talked to his players about 

being polite to adult players using the courts for drop-in or interclub. 

-Sally Hosley discussed putting a plaque on the high school courts to honor a former player, who passed away.  She asked us to send her Dan 

D’Orazio’s contact information regarding the upcoming USTA Tournament, that she is Director for.  She needs 3 courts for a Special Olympics 

program that she will be conducting on Wednesday nights 03/21/12-05/09/12 from 5:45p.m.-6:45p.m.  Patty Nishi is working with her on this. 

-Janine Carlson posted the Clubhouse rules and we briefly discussed them.  She has also provided a letter for Interclub Captains to sign to get 

access to use the clubhouse. 

_Spring Interclub 2012 we need someone to do the Men’s Interclub, as Carolyn Teragawa is doing both men and women interclub right now. Carolyn 

Teragawa also needs help with the May USTA Tournament, and a few persons volunteered to assist her. 

We introduced the current board members and opened up the other board positions to anyone, who was at the meeting and was interested.  Here are 

the current board members and the open positions. 

President- Open 

Secretary- Open 

Newsletter Editor – Open 

Men’s Interclub Coordinator – Open  

Vice President- Barry Markman 

Treasurer –Chris Dewees 

Membership Chair – Jack Jonas 

SATA/USTA Representative – Joanne Crosta  

Patti Torri will email SATA to let them know who are new rep for Davis Tennis Club is now. 

Women’s Interclub Rep- Carolyn Teragawa 

Webmaster – Janine Carlson 

Tournament Directors – Dale Hersch and Sally Hosley 

Social Activity Director – Patti Torri 

DTC Liaison to the City of Davis – George Haver 

DJUSD Liaison – Patty Nishi 

Tennis Clubhouse Manager – Dennis Anderson 

 



-Chris Dewees made Thank You presentations to Dennis Anderson and George Haver for all of their work in making our new clubhouse a reality.  

They spent many hours dealing with the City of Davis and many hours doing physical labor on the clubhouse.  They each received gift certificates to 

Seasons to treat their wives, for all the hours they were at the clubhouse.  George Haver also stepped down from President after 10 years of service. 

-A special thanks to Grace Vaughn for all of the years she has spent on the Board and many hours to the Davis Tennis Club.  

_A special thanks to all of the volunteers that made our new clubhouse possible with their physical labor and money donations.  There is a sign in the 

clubhouse with all of the donors names and it is also posted on our website. 

-Meeting adjourned at 8:15p.m. to enjoy refreshments. 
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